‘Treadwell’ Pecan
Treadwell pecan, released in 2012 by Dr. Darrell Sparks, University of Georgia, is an early maturing cultivar with excellent yield.  Nut size is large with high kernel percentage (Table 6).  The large kernel is suited for the mammoth half trade.  Treadwell is the only cultivar with large, early maturing nuts with outstanding kernel color, especially suited to the gift package trade.   Treadwell should be of interest in all geographic regions suited for pecan.    

Treadwell originated from a cross of Wichita x Pawnee made in 1989 at the University of Georgia Horticulture Farm, Watkinsville, GA.  The seed was planted in 1990 and fruited in 1999.  It was evaluated at five locations in Georgia as top worked fruiting trees and nursery trees between 1999 and 2008.  All listed tree and nut characteristics, including precocity and prolificness and early nut maturity have remained stable across all testing locations in Georgia (Watkinsville, Lakeland, Leary, Albany, and Leesburg). 
Treadwell has high kernel percentage (Table 6), early nut maturity (Table 3), and is highly resistant to scab organism (Fusicladosporium effusum) (Table 13).  In evaluations by processors, brokers, and growers, nut and kernel quality was rated very high and without apparent deficiencies.  The mammoth halves were of special interest as was the early nut maturity.
Treadwell is precocious (Table 4) and, during the third year of fruiting (Table 5) is about 2.5 times more precocious than the standard Cape Fear but about 2.0 times less than Byrd and Cunard.  However, the difference in precocity as a young tree (Table 5) is not a factor as a mature tree.  As a mature tree, prolificacy of Treadwell (Table 6) is equal to the more precocious Cunard (Table 5).  Treadwell orchard production consistency will be determined by how well the grower controls excessive fruit set.  Consequently, Treadwell should not be planted unless the grower plans to control fruit load by fruit thinning.
Additional information about Treadwell can be obtained from Dr. Darrell Sparks at 706-542-2471 or ds@uga.edu.   
